COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS 

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)
Monday 19th June, 2006
Motion No. 4
Motion: Councillor E. Maloney

Cathaoirleach's Business
"That this Committee supports the completion of work at the green open space at the entrance to Bancroft Estate, as per agreement, on the completion of the Greenhills Road extension and the apartments.  This work includes:

planting of six replacement trees;

grass cutting on open space;

landscaping at side of apartment block;

reinstatement of area around stone nameplate;

replacement of broken kerb and wooden bollard"

 REPORT:
With regard to landscaping at the side of the apartment block, the Developers have recently reinstated that part of the open space at Bancroft Park which was disturbed during the development of the adjoining apartment complex.  
The area was subsequently inspected by the Parks Department following which the Developers have been requested to arrange for the removal of remaining rubble from the open space and for the lowering of a manhole cover to enable grass cutting when the grass has reestablished.  A commitment has been given by them to complete these works as soon as possible.  The existing grass on the open space is being regularly maintained as part of our seasonal grass maintenance programme. 

In respect of replacement trees, an agreed contribution has been received by the Council from the Developers in respect of replacement tree planting on the open space.  These trees will be planted as part of the 2006/07 Arboricultural Programme.  

One wooden bollard has been omitted from the line of bollards bounding the open space in order to facilitate tractor access for maintenance of the open space and the broken kerb at this location has recently been removed and a vehicle access for tractors across the footpath has been provided by the Roads Department.

Arrangements will be made by the Parks Department to have the area around the name stone reinstated.

